News Letter 
Regret at unsuccessful Senate bid 
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Jeffrey Dudgeon in Trinity College Dublin 
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LEADING southern commentators have expressed regret that the unionist Jeffrey Dudgeon was not appointed to the Irish Senate.

The south Belfast UUP member had put himself forward to be elected for one of Trinity College Dublin’s three seats on the Senate – but was unsuccessful.

There was hope among Mr Dudgeon’s supporters that taoiseach Enda Kenny would use one of his 11 appointments to install the Belfast man, however this did not happen.

Author and commentator Ruth Dudley Edwards said she “very much regrets” that Mr Dudgeon was not appointed, adding he would have been a “positive and forceful presence”.

Journalist Marc Coleman – who also unsuccessfully ran to be one of Trinity’s three elected senators – said that with honourable exceptions, such Dr Martin McAleese, the list “reflected the usual statist/insider/public sector bias that characterizes the Oireachtas”.

Mr Dudgeon got 205 first preference votes, finishing 12th out of 20 candidates vying for the three positions which went to David Norris, Ivana Bacik and Sean Barrett.

He said he is “glad” that he ran for the position and feels “gratified” by the amount of respect that he received from the other candidates and the media and thanked all those who voted for him.
